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SUBJECT/TITLE
An ACT relating to sheriffs' fees.

SPONSOR
Representative Ron Crimm

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Sheriffs' offices

Requirement:

Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The measure allows sheriffs to collect a fee of up to $20 for process service, unless a commission, percentage or reasonable fee is otherwise specified, when the person requesting the service is not an agent of the commonwealth.  Fees charged to the state remain unchanged.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 920 on local governments is indeterminable, but likely would be minimally to moderately positive.  The measure permits an increase in fees for county sheriffs.  Because any increase in the fees for service would be optional with each category of service and with each sheriff's office, it is not possible to determine how much, if any, revenue enhancement could result from this measure.  

The sheriff can waive the fees or decide to charge less than the maximum of $20 when the state or any of its agencies are not requesting the service.  The actual amount of fee revenue will depend upon the amount charged by the sheriff and the frequency of service.  The frequency of service may depend on the location of the county.  Sheriff offices in urban areas have a greater frequency of service than offices located in rural, less populated areas.

Interviewees indicated the measure would allow sheriff offices to charge consistent amounts for the same service.  Current fees range from $3.00 to $20.00.  Interviewees indicated that under the current fee structure, sheriff offices often are not able to recapture the expense of the vehicle used to perform this service.  Staff costs and other expenses are absorbed by the sheriff's office budget.
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